



NORTH REGION CLAY PIGEON SHOOTING ASSOCIATION LIMITED

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 6TH AUGUST 2020 AT THE MERCURE WETHERBY HOTEL, WETHERBY

PRESENT: T DEAKIN L BLACKER P CHAPLOW
 R BLACKER T LONG P THOMPSON
 T BROWN D LONG E HOLDEN
 J LEIGHTLEY

1. CHAIRMANS OPENING REMARKS

The Chairman opened the meeting at 1925 hrs and thanked everyone for attending and abiding by the covid rules. Easing of restrictions means most of the shooting grounds are now open for business. It was agreed to suspend our county shoots this year and only hold regional shoots.

2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence had been received from T Heeks, T Benson, I Edwards, P Dilieu, D Walker and C Kitchen.

3. MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES (23rd JAN)

The Committee read through the minutes and as there was nothing to discuss a proposal by E Holden and seconded by T Brown was made and the minutes were passed as a true record.

4. TREASURERS REPORT

There was £20,448.06 in the bank. Nothing had been spent due to lockdown. There were still a couple of cheques outstanding.

I Ainsley and S Barratts names still need taking off cheque signing.

ACTION: J LEIGHTLEY TO CONTACT BANK

-2-

5. MANAGEMENT REPORT

There was nothing to report from T Heeks.

T Deakin had spoken to I Parker at HQ and Ian had said the FITASC board had sent a report to CPSA etc asking to reject steel shot and stick with lead.

Team selection procedures were still ongoing.

A name change from Pigeon to Target still ongoing.

The new shoot programme is up and running, with new features and all are invited to have a look when possible.

6. T HEEKS RETIREMENT

Tony has intimated that he will be stepping down at the next National AGM due to health concerns, but any decision will be notified to the Board and the Regional Committee in due course. For the time being he is still in post.

7. AGM MEETING

National AGM 'postponed' until October which has given us a 'steer' for moving ours to the New Year and rearranging the remaining meeting dates to give us the required number (4) this year under the Regional Articles. New dates 24/9 and 6/11.

A review of dates will be done at the meetings.

ACTION: L BLACKER TO CONTACT MERCURE TO CHANGE DATES ETC.

8. FIXTURE LIST UPDATE

E Holden/C Kitchen (DTL Managers) tried to arrange the DTL at Spennymoor then it was moved to Beverley (not by the Managers). They need to be kept in the loop.

9. CORRESPONDENCE

A letter had been received from Andreas Papadopoulos giving his resignation (due to a move to Cyprus!).

-3-

10.ANY OTHER BUSINESS

There was now a vacancy for a skeet manager. The Committee are looking for nominations.

Team events – the two managers asked how they should select their DTL team for the British Open. Averages to be taken on those that have booked on. The process needs to be transparent.

CPSA have signed off another shooting ground (Churchills Swinton).

There being nothing more to discuss the Chairman closed the meeting at 20.45

L BLACKER
13/9/20